The Cabinet
to which it wishes to set its hands, and the methods by
which it proposes to deal with them, it is, to say the
least, not surprising that its ministers should tend to
accept the best advice they can get from their officials,
Or if, like so many ministers in the Labour Cabinet of
1929, they find, when taking office, that they shrink from
the risks of implementing the policy to which they are
committed, it is natural that its place should be taken by
that which the officials recommend to them. If a Home
Secretary, for instance, has never thought about peno-
logical methods, it is inevitable that the absence of any
important public demand for their revision should lead
him to assume that the old tradition of our prisons may
reasonably be continued.
Effectively, this is to say, a party must know where
it wants to go, if it expects the Civil Service to co-operate
with its leaders in going there* And this gives rise to the
second consideration it is necessary to bear in mind. The
minister, with party decisions, or some personal policy,
in mind, may indicate changes he desires to make. It is
the business of his officials to see to it that he is aware, as
he embarks upon his task, of all that is involved in the
action for which he proposes to be responsible. The case
for this view has been stated once for all in the Report of
the Dardanelles Commission. "It is the duty of the
official/' it said, "not to resign, but to state fully to the
head of his Department, and, should any proper occasion
arise, to other members of the Ministry, what is the
nature of his views, Then if, after due consideration,
those views are over-ruled, he should do his best to carry
out the policy of the Government, even although he may
not be in personal agreement with it ».. Undue loyalty
would tend to cripple independence of thought, aad
would leave the parliamentary heads of the various de-

